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 FEBRUARY 6, 2024                                                                                                    7:00 p.m.
Mayor Canterbury called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Those present were Mayor Tom Canterbury, Recorder Dana Walters, Council Members Carl Harshbarger, Tennis Adkins, Dakota Miller, Troy Nicely and Deborah Conard. The invocation was given by Council Member Adkins and the pledge of allegiance was said in unison.
Mayor Canterbury informed Council that KYOVA Interstate Planning Commission and Carpenter Marty Transportation will hold a public meeting on February 12, 2024 from 6:00-7:30pm at Milton Middle School regarding a US-60/Newman’s Branch Traffic Study. 
Council Member Harshbarger moved to approve the agenda. Second by Council Member Adkins. Motion carried.
Minutes from the January 2 Council Meeting and January 16, 19 and 22 Special Meetings were presented. Council Member Miller moved to approve the minutes. Second by Council Member Nicely. Motion carried.

The City bills were presented for December 2023 totaling $163,923.77 from the General Fund; $66,000.00 from Street Construction; and, $43,010.00 from Police Savings. Council Member Miller moved to approve the bills. Second by Council Member Adkins. Motion carried.
Mayor Canterbury introduced Delegate Daniel Linville. Lieutenant Kyle O’Dell stated that Delegate Linville donated a portion of his LEDA funds to purchase plate carrier vests for each of Milton’s police officers.
Additionally, Mayor Canterbury thanked Delegate Linville for his part in arranging fair and meaningful negotiations with West Virginia American Water for a back-up water source for the City of Milton. Delegate Linville and Senator Eric Tarr were instrumental in those discussions.  
Recorder Walters read the City Financial Report for December 2023. General Fund Total: $1,581,299.34; Cemetery Total: $80,376.10; Coal Severance Total: $6,498.11; American Rescue Plan Act Total: $1,127,413.67; Building Commission Total: $4,776.89. Council Member Harshbarger moved to approve the Financial Reports. Second by Council Member Miller. Motion carried.

Chief Parsons read the Police Report for December 2023. Chief Parsons stated that the new police cruiser is having equipment installed and should be ready soon. He gave an update on the construction taking place in the Police Department. Council Member Nicely moved to approve the Police Report. Second by Recorder Walters. Motion carried.
A Resolution was presented authorizing the transfer of $20,840.01from the Police Savings account to the General Fund account to reimburse for expenses incurred. Council Member Harshbarger moved to approve the Resolution. Second by Council Member Adkins. Motion carried.
Mayor Canterbury gave the first reading an Ordinance Amending, Modifying, Re-Enacting and Re-Naming Article 345.31 “Safety and Equipment - Certificate of Inspection and Approval,” of the Codified Ordinances of the City of Milton. Council Member Miller moved to approve the first reading. Second by Council Member Adkins. Motion carried.

Mayor Canterbury gave the first reading of an Ordinance Amending, Modifying and Re-Enacting Article 349.20 “ Miscellaneous Rules - Vehicle Security,” of the Codified Ordinances of the City of Milton. Council Member Harshbarger moved to approve the first reading. Second by Council Member Miller. Motion carried.
Mayor Canterbury gave the first reading of an Ordinance Repealing Article 139.11 “Municipal Court: Reinstatement Fee – Driver’s License,” of the Codified Ordinances of the City of Milton. Council Member Miller moved to approve the first reading. Second by Council Member Conard. Motion carried.
Mayor Canterbury gave the first reading of an Ordinance Amending, Modifying and Re-Enacting Article 107 “Sale or Disposition of Municipal Property Without Auction,” of the Codified Ordinances of the City of Milton. Council Member Nicely moved to approve the first reading. Second by Council Member Adkins. Motion carried.

A Resolution of Council to transfer funds from the Milton Municipal Utilities’ Ohio Valley Bank Debt Service Account to the Milton Municipal Utilities’ Ohio Valley Bank Consolidated Account was tabled until next month.
Mayor Canterbury presented a Resolution of Council approving participation in the State of West Virginia Section 457 Deferred Retirement Plan, known as “Retirement Plus,” authorizing the endorsement of the Retirement Plus Employer Adoption Agreement, and naming authorized plan sponsor representative(s). It was recommended that the sponsor representatives be Dana Walters, Cameron Ernst, Jessica Ramsey and Hannah Conrad. Council Member Harshbarger moved to approve the Resolution and accept the sponsor representatives. Second by Council Member Conard. Motion carried.
Mayor Canterbury recommended that Milton resident Ed Huff be appointed to serve on the Milton Housing Authority. Council Member Harshbarger moved to approve the recommendation. Second by Council Member Miller. Motion carried.
Council discussed options for the City lot located at 1179 North Main Street. Council will revisit this issue next month.
Council discussed a change order for the South Main Street paving project which included removing and replacing sidewalks. Council Member Harshbarger moved to approve the change order. Second by Council Member Miller. Motion carried.
Mayor Canterbury advised that representatives from the Cabell County Board of Education approached the City of Milton to discuss potential annexation of the new Milton Elementary School on Newman’s Branch. The annexation of the school would require that the roadway of Newman’s Branch be annexed up to the school. Council heard from Milton residents Rhonda Parsons and Lieutenant Kyle O’Dell who are in favor of the annexation. The City will discuss this matter further with the Board of Education and research the methods of annexation. No votes were taken.
J.Peterson advised council that West Virginia Rotary Clubs have taken on a project to establish a Gold Star Families Memorial Monument in Elkins, West Virginia. The Milton Rotary donated $10,000 towards this project. Mr. Peterson encouraged council and others to consider donating toward this project. 
Council Member Harshbarger moved to adjourn at 8:00 pm. Second by Council Member Adkins. Motion carried.  
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